
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

June 15, 2016 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:36 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Dan Schultz, Linda O’Niel, Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie, Don Frady and Rhett Langston. Heath Sutton, 
Michelle Claytor and Lee Starnes were unable to attend. 
 
 The minutes were read and passed from the May 18, 2016 meeting.  
 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
 Rhett presented the May monthly report.  
 The chicken show at the Old Armory will not take place in 2016 but in the fall of 2017. 
 We discussed the possibility of renting out the skate park for competitions. It was decided to first consult with the North Carolina League of 

Municipalities for feedback from an insurance perspective. 
 Everyone thought that the Bi-Lo restrooms looked very nice and that the public works department did a good job on it. 
 The new aquatic scoreboard has now been installed. The ribbon cutting ceremony will take place on Monday, June 27, at 5:30 pm. 
 The new slide at the water park has now been installed.  
 This summer we will host two volleyball camps, two basketball camps, two soccer camps, two environmental camps, a sportsmanship camp 

and two summer camp sessions. 
 The RFQs for our comprehensive master plan have been mailed out to prospective companies. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


